
Our School Values:      

RESPECT,  RESILIENCE,  TEAMWORK & COLLABORATION  and COMMUNITY 

Dear Parents, 
 

HUNTLY PRIMARY SCHOOL UPGRADE 
As communicated last week our school has been allocated $13.18 million in the 2023/24 State budget. The funding will 
be used to expand the school and create space for 100 more local students. 
We will work closely with the School Council and the Victorian School Building Authority (VSBA) to deliver an 
outcome that will benefit the entire community.  
To prepare for the upgrade, we will complete an Asset Management Plan (two phases) over the next 11 weeks. The 
AMP is a long-term document that helps to plan for a school’s future. The plan identifies, organises and prioritises the 
building works required at a school – ensuring students have access to educational facilities that prepare them to thrive 
in the 21st century. We will be sharing updates on this and will be running some sessions to gather input from our staff. 
We will also involve our students to listen to their unique and important perspective.  
The parent survey completed for the school review (a few weeks ago) will also provide valuable information that can be 
used as part of the Asset Management Planning -phase 1. Phase 1 focuses on education direction and delivery. 
I will also keep you informed through regular newsletter updates as the project progresses.  
 

SCHOOL REVIEW 
Next Thursday 9th June the school will be involved in the first official day of the school review. It is known as 
Validation Day. During the day the review panel will hear about the successes and highlights over the period of the 
current Strategic Plan; undertake classroom observations; run student focus groups; review our performance against the 
goals and targets in the current Strategic Plan and finally develop focus questions and an agenda for the following 
review days, known as Fieldwork Days.  These days will occur the  following week. There will be an opportunity for 
parents to be part of a focus group during the Fieldwork Days. I will communicate the day and time through Compass 
early next week. Your input, if you are available on the day, will be greatly appreciated.  
 

SICKNESS & COVID 
With the arrival of colder weather, cases of influenza (the flu) are increasing throughout Victoria. We are at risk of 
higher rates of students and staff affected by the flu or COVID-19 this season.   To help keep your child and our school 
community safe, please take the following steps if your child has any cold or flu-like symptoms: 
• take a COVID-19 test and follow the current Department of Health requirements if a positive result is shown 
• common flu-like symptoms include a high fever, cough, runny nose, loss of appetite, body aches and feeling 

extremely weak and tired, please keep your child at home until their symptoms pass. 
• encourage your child to wash their hands regularly and ask them to cover their nose and mouth when sneezing and 

coughing. 

 

MID-YEAR REPORTS & 3 WAY CONFERENCES  (REPEAT) 
At this time of year staff will dedicate many hours to student reports in the lead up to the reports being available to 
families and the 3-Way Conference. Student reports can be assessed via Compass from Thursday 22nd June.  
A formal opportunity for parents to discuss the progress of their child/children will occur on Monday July 10th (first day 
of term 3).  
Parents/carers will be able to book their meeting time from Friday 9th June. The booking portal will be open until 
Friday 23rd June.  
If you are unable to book your meeting time for some reason or you are having difficulty booking online contact the 
school office for assistance.  
Please Note: students only attend school on this day for their 3-way conference.  
The Outside School Hours Care will run a full day program on this day, please see newsletter article. 
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DIARY DATES 
 

Monday 5th June Dress Up Day - Junior School Council Fundraiser (see newsletter article) 
Tuesday 6th June Breakfast Program - 8.10am to 8.30am.  All students welcome. 
Wednesday 7th June Food Share Program - every Wednesday 
Wednesday 7th June NSS Colouring Competition closes (see newsletter article) 
Wednesday 7th June REACH Incursion - Grade 5/6 Students. 
Thursday 8th June Breakfast Program - 8.10am to 8.30am.  All students welcome. 
Friday 9th June School Lunch Order Day - (orders close 10am Thursday 8th June)  
Friday 9th June 3 Way Conferences Bookings Open on Compass 
Monday 12th June King’s Birthday Public Holiday - school closed. 
Wednesday 14th June Interschool Soccer Tournament - selected senior school students. 
Thursday 15th June Cookie Dough Fundraiser orders estimated delivery date 
Monday 19th June School Council Meeting 7.00pm 
Wednesday 21st June Outside School Hours Care Bookings Close for 3 Way Conference Day 9.00am 
Thursday 22nd June Student Reports available via Compass App 
Friday 23rd June 3 Way Conferences Bookings on Compass will Close 
Friday 23rd June End of Term 2.  Students dismissed at 2.30pm 
 

Term 3 
Monday 10th July First Day of Term 3 - Students only attend school on this day for their 3 Way Conference. 

Monday 10th  July 3 Way Conferences - whole school (please see newsletter article) 

OUTSIDE SCHOOL HOURS CARE 
 

3 WAY CONFERENCE DAY 
 

Students do not attend school on this day, except for 
their conference. 

 

MONDAY 10TH JULY - 7.00AM TO 6.00PM 
 

Outside School Hours Care will be operating a full 
day program of fun activities on Monday 10th July.  
 

 If you wish to book your child/children into the program 
(they do not have to be attending the whole day) please 
make booking online using OSHC booking system 
Xplor.  Booking close 9.00am Wednesday 21st June, so 
that staff and activities can be organised before the 
school holidays.  If you have any questions please 
contact the school 
 

Please note that if we do not get enough bookings for 
the day the program will not run. Parents will be 
notified before hand so they can make other 
arrangements.  Cancellations on the day will have to be 
charged. 

BOOK CLUB 
 

Issue 4 of Book Club is now closed.  
Thank you to everyone for making a 
purchase.  
Issue 5 will be available early next Term.  
 

Thank you, Morgan Trahair.  

JSC FUNDRAISER - DRESS UP DAY  
 

The JSC will be running a Dress Up Day 
Fundraiser on: 
 

Monday 5th June!  
 

The theme of the dress up day is:  
‘YOUR FAVOURITE COLOUR!’  

 

Students are asked to wear their favourite colour to 
school. Everyone who dresses up will receive 10 house 
points!  
 

Instead of a gold coin donation, we will be running a 
silver coin trail competition! Students are asked to 
bring in as much silver coin as they can to add to their 
house line! The amount raised in each line will reflect 
how many points their house wins, eg. $123 is raised 
for Eppalock would mean they win 123 house points. 
The house with the longest coin trail will win a bonus 
100 house points!  
 

Thank you, Mrs. Trahair & JSC  NUDE FOOD DAY 
 

Thank you to all parents and students 
who helped support our goal of 
reducing the rubbish in our school by 
having a nude food lunchbox.  
 

There will be a surprise Nude Food 
Day in the final weeks of Term 2. So, keep up the 
amazing effort and your child may win one of 4 prizes! 
 

Here are the house point results:  
Campaspe – 295 points 
Eppalock – 350 points 
Laanecoorie – 365 points 
Loddon – 390 points 
 

Loddon will receive an extra 10 minutes of playtime on 
Friday 9th. Well done, Loddon! 



WEEKLY STUDENT AWARDS 
 
 

These awards reflect our school values of :   Respect, Resilience, Community and Collaboration.  
 

Congratulations to the following students, Mr Lee will present them with their Student Recognition Award at 
assembly on Friday morning at 9.05am. 
 

F/1A -  Amelia A: for being inclusive of others when they are looking for someone to play with. 

F/1M - Hamish C: for his willingness to listen to feedback to make improvements to his writing. 

F/1C - Henley E: for persisting with her writing to make it more detailed. 

F/1Mac - Evie D: for her amazing reading stamina during independent reading. 

2H - Judd E: for making positive choices when completing his work independently   

2T - Ashley H: for working hard to use the dotted-thirds to improve the quality of her handwriting. 

3/4 GT - Sophie R: for always being on task and ready to learn in all class activities. 

3/4 D - Pippa M: for her excellent work in solving division problems. 

3/4 L - Sophie R: for always being on task and ready to learn in all class activities. 

5/6 BP - James C: for consistently being our class times table champ! 

5/6 L - Lara D: for always achieving great results and producing work of a high standard. 

5/6 M - Amber M: for being a kind member of our classroom. 
 

ART - Kelsey E: for showing a willingness to experiment with different tools. 

Chinese Language - Kate B: for actively participating in class activities and contributing to discussions in Chinese  

     class. 

CHICKENS!!!! 
 

The new chickens have arrived. 
 

You may have noticed the gradual arrival of 5 chickens this week in 
the garden.  
 

We had a competition to name the chickens, with lots of interesting 
suggestions being made. The judging panel of students worked hard 
to choose names that they felt best suited each chicken. The names 
will be revealed at assembly next Friday.  
 

We would like to thank Mrs Van Riet for chasing up some chooks, 
with a huge thanks to the Townsend family and Donny for their 
poultry. We can’t wait until they start laying eggs. 

 
 
 

STUDENTS OF THE 
WEEK 

(for past two weeks) 



RESILIENCE, RIGHTS AND RESPECTFUL RELATIONSHIPS (RRRR) 
 

The Resilience, Rights and Respectful Relationships (RRRR) learning materials have been designed for teachers 
to develop students’ social, emotional and positive relationship skills.  
 

Efforts to promote social and emotional skills and positive gender norms in children and young people has been 
shown to improve health related outcomes and subjective wellbeing. It also reduces antisocial behaviours 
including engagement in gender related violence. 
 

Students will participate in weekly sessions throughout the year, covering 8 topics.  
 

This term our first focus will be around Emotional Literacy. 
To understand ourselves and other people.  Express and manage our own emotions, build empathy and respond 
appropriately to the emotions of others.   Building vocabulary for emotions to increase emotional literacy and 
build self-awareness and empathy for others. 
 

Each week a class will share an activity via the newsletter. 

 
 

Carlton Respect Program  

 

By Erin and Serenity  

In RRRR we learnt about the four types of bullying: 

Physical- Touching and Hitting 

Verbal- directly saying mean things 

Psychological- saying mean things not to the victim 

Cyber- all of the above online. 

After that we sorted little cards about the behaviours in bullying, we then 

sorted the cards from the most hurtful to least hurtful. We went on a 

gallery walk and discussed how much it would affect us, and why. 

For example: Saying nasty things to people about their family, and how 

that might affect some people more than others. 










